BEFORE MANAWATU-WANGANUI REGIONAL COUNCIL

IN THE MATTER of the Resource Management Act 1991

AND

IN THE MATTER of the hearing of submissions to the Proposed
‘One Plan’-Overall Plan Section

- Wanganui District Council Submission

The following is an expansion of the submission made by Wanganui District Council,
having received the officers report and evidence distributed.

‘Submission made:

The specific provisions of the proposed plan that the Council’s submission
relates to are:

The whole of the One Plan

The Council’s submission is:

Wanganui District Council is extremely concerned that the Section 32 assessment of
the Proposed One Plan, which accompanies the Proposed One Plan, does not
adequately evaluate the benefits and costs of the implementation of the Plan. It is
apparent that Horizons has comprehensively evaluated the costs and benefits fo the
natural environment, and has good science behind that evaluation, however there is
little evidence that the social, cultural and economic costs and benefits have been
given anything close to an adequate evaluation.

The Council seeks the following decision from the Regional Council

That the Proposed One Plan be withdrawn and renotified only after a comprehensive
section 32 evaluation has been completed and the Plan has been amended to reflect
the outcome of the evaluation.




The specific provisions of the proposed plan that the Council’s submission
relates to are:

The whole of the One Plan

The Council’s submission is:

Wanganui District Council is extremely disappointed that, a request from all of the
Chief Executives within the Manawatu-Wanganui Regional, to extend the time for
submissions to 14 December 2007, was declined. Although Horizons Regional
Council carried out consultation prior to the notification of the Proposed One Plan,
the time set down for the WDC and the community to evaluate the implications of the
Proposed One Plan, was the first opportunity Council and the community has had to
evaluate the implications of the One Plan in its entirety, and because of the sheer
volume of information and the complexity of the Plan, the time set for submissions
was grossly inadequate.

The Council seeks the following decision from the Regional Council

That Horizons Regional Council accept that if all of the Territorial Authorities within
the Region have a common concern, they may have a point. That the Proposed One
Plan be withdrawn and renotified only after all TA’s have had sufficient time to
evaluate the implication and the Plan in its entirety, or alternatively, extend the period
for submissions to allow sufficient time for all TA’s to evaluate the implication of the
Plan in its entirety, and to make a comprehensive, fully informed submission.
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